

12th September 2022

Re: Reception Classroom Teacher (Maternity Cover) – October 2022 Full Time or Part-Time Considered

Dear Candidate,

This is a very exciting time to be considering a position at St Barnabas and St Philip's, either at the start of your career in teaching or for those seeking to further their career. We welcome applications from ECTS or experienced teachers.

St Barnabas and St Philip's Church of England Primary School is a popular one-form-entry primary school located in the heart of Kensington. In October 2021 we were inspected by Ofsted and received a Requires Improvement grade, after over 14 years of remaining at Outstanding status. While the judgement came as a disappointment to the school community, governors and senior leaders are determined to address the key points raised in the report.

I have been appointed as Headteacher from September and cannot wait to work alongside the current team and welcome you to it. The path that the school is about to undertake will be exciting and provide you with excellent opportunities to be part of a strong, devoted, and inspirational team.

Our aim is for every child to make a positive contribution to the school and community and to become lifelong learners. We also aim to ensure that our teachers experience excellent professional development, work as a team and above all are happy. I hope that you can visit the school and look forward to receiving your application.

Applications should be with the school office by Midday on 30th September. If you have any queries in advance of application, please do phone and speak to one of the team.

Kind Regards,

Miss Rebecca Timms Headteacher

Headteacher: Miss Rebecca Timms **Email:** admin@sbsp.rbkc.sch.uk

Phone: 0207 9379 599

St Barnabas and St Philip's CE Primary School, 58 Earls Court Road, W8 6EJ